The History of

The Rotary Club of Vero Beach Oceanside

Rotary International is one of the oldest and largest business and professional service organizations in the world. Nonetheless, membership retention and growth was proving has been challenging. 

Karl Steene, the Past President of the Treasure Coast Rotary Club and  Assistant District Governor in 2008, was asked by then District Governor Betsy Owen, to address membership growth in District 6930. Steene had helped the Treasure Coast Club nearly double its membership in an 18 month period.

Steene talked to several key Rotary Zone and District Officials, and also visited all of the existing clubs in Indian River County. He quickly learned that where membership growth did occur, Rotary International statistics revealed that growth was almost always attributable to newly chartered clubs. There were 2 reasons for this: 

1. New Rotary clubs seemed to be more closely attuned to unmet local needs. Factors included meeting times, places, formats, socializing needs of business and professional people, and networking opportunities.

2. New clubs also most often seemed to have the most enthusiastic and well-connected members. Their energy levels and common bonds often led to additional membership growth. 

Although there were 5 clubs in the Indian River County, Vero Beach is a growing community and there were no evening clubs. Also the “Sunset” or “Cocktail Club” format was beginning to prove popular and successful nationwide with young professionals and many retirees. 

After discussing his tentative plans this with the past present and future district governors, Steene gained their support, and assured them that the proposed new club would not recruit existing local Rotarians. He also assured them that the new club’s location and meeting time would not conflict with existing local clubs.  
The formal organizational process began in October 2008. Elaine Jones, a retired executive assistant from Southern Bell, was a well-connected long time area resident and local non-profit development director. She volunteered to be the provisional club’s secretary and assist Steene in organizing the club and recruiting prospective members.  Several meeting place options were reviewed from the center of Vero north to Sebastian where only one small club existed. 

Steene ruled out the Vero Beach Yacht Club and the Oceanfront Disney Resort, due to the high cost of food and beverages, room rental fees and early evening space limitations. However, almost by accident, Steene discovered that the Town of Indian River Shores on the north barrier island had a beautiful meeting place. Fortunately, the nearest Rotary Club was over 4 miles away.

 The Town offered the provisional Rotary Club its attractive community room, believing the community would benefit from a good Rotary Club, in part since the Resident’s Association had recently disbanded. One challenge facing the proposed club was that food and beverages would have to be brought in for each meeting. However, this lowered estimated costs of “Cocktail c Cub” meeting by well over 50%. Low room rental expenses and low food and beverage expenses, made Rotary Club of Vero Beach Oceanside one of the lowest cost clubs in the District 6930

Steene and Jones actively recruited prospective members through numerous trial balloons, phone calls and e-mails. The first organizational meeting of the “Rotary Club Oceanside” was held on January 20, 2009 with approximately 25 people attended.

Realizing that the interim club might be a winner in the making, then District Governor Betsy Owen help draft the new clubs application and charter with Steene on his kitchen table.  The interim club held 7 consecutive weekly meetings in January, February and March 2009, while Betsy Owen walked the Clubs Charter though Rotary International.  The Rotary Club of Vero Beach Oceanside was officially chartered on March 27, 2009, with 22 members. All Charted members except for Steene, were non-Rotarians. Karl Steene was elected as the Club’s Charter President and Elaine Jones as its first secretary, one of the most critical positions in any new club.

The club meetings were held Tuesdays from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm. The Club meeting format adopted was complimentary wine, cocktails and hors d’oeuvres to its members. This has proven extremely popular with members, guests and a “Who’s Who” of speakers. 
Charter Officers

President – Karl Steene

President Elect – Susan Haggard

Vice President – Clair Brunetti

Treasurer – Darlene Forage

Secretary – Elaine Jones

Charter members

1. Tammy Adams

2. Debrah Agnello

3. Frank Baudo

4. John Brady
5. Clair Brunetti

6. Darlene Forage

7. Noel Hoover

8. Gundula Hargraves

9. Barbra Hoffman

10. Susan Haggard

11. Elaine Jones

12. Maureen Labadie

13. Mary Beth Mazzarella
14. Lisa Rymer

15. Edward Smith

16. Susan Smith

17. Karl Steene

18. Peggy Gibbs

19. Susan Grandpierre

In rotary Year 2009-2010, our District, D. 6930, was one of the few districts the Southeastern United States that grew in net new members.

Our club has maintained membership levels in the mid 20’s from 2009 through 2013.

The club has held several major fundraisers including:

· Art Shows

· Halloween in the Park 

· Kayak on the River 

· Wild Game Feast
· Taste of Italia

· Bunco
Club Presidents
1. Karl Steene - In-Organization & Provisional President 2008-2009

2. Karl Steene - Charter President 2009-2010

3. Maureen Labadie - 2010-2011

4. Ed Smith - 2011-2012

5. Tammy Adams - 2012-2013

6. Paul Seldes - 2013-2014

7. Clair Brunetti - 2014-2015
8. Michael Kissner - 2015-2016

9. Vickie Soule - 2016-2017

10. Elaine Jones - 2017-2018

11. Elaine Jones - 2018-2019

12. Taner Kizar - 2019-2020

13. Andrea Barkett - 2020-2021

###
